CASWELL COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION MINUTES

July 8th, 2013

The Caswell County Board of Education met in regular session on Monday, July 8th, 2013, at 6:30 p.m. in the Whitley Administration Building.  Members present:  Chairman June Dailey, Vice Chairman Gladys Garland, Sylvia Johnson, David Byrd, Mel Battle, Ross Gwynn and Betty Sartin.  Others present include:  Dr. Renee Franklin, Kelly Pointer, Scott Powell, Kim Mims, Sheena Sigmon, and Gerri Hunt representing the Caswell Messenger.  Connie Kimrey recorded the minutes.
I. A. 
CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order and a moment of silence was observed.  
I. B. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES

David Byrd moved, seconded by Gladys Garland to approve the minutes of the June 20th, 2013 meeting as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
I. C. 
APPROVAL OF AGENDA

David Byrd moved, seconded by Betty Sartin to approve the agenda as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
I. D. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Mel Battle stated he had read in the Danville News that Miranda Simon was selected as Player of the Year and Lynn Massey was selected as Coach of the Year in soccer.  Congratulations were expressed on behalf of both individuals.
I. E.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

None at this time.

II.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Appointment of Committee for Civic Center & Facilities Rental
Board of Education agreed to form a committee to review current policies and make recommendation to the Board regarding renting of facilities also to include Civic Center.

Mel Battle volunteered to serve on the committee.

Betty Sartin nominated Dr. Precilla Stone.

Sylvia Johnson suggested someone from the Finance Department and asked if Scott Powell would serve.

David Byrd nominated Sylvia Johnson.

The Board agreed to send letters to the Extension Office, Art’s Council with the suggestion of Steve Davis serving as a member, and County Commissioners requesting a representative serve on this committee and send a letter to Margaret Rowland and George Thaxton requesting them to serve also.
III.
NEW BUSINESS

1.
 Consent Agenda
Mel Battle expressed issues regarding the survey that was listed on the Consent Agenda.  Mr. Battle felt that students in the 4th grade may have difficulty with the questions listed and also expressed there may be problems later in regards to the video of students.  Mr. Battle stated these were concerns he had to explain why he would not vote on it at this time.  David Byrd expressed similar concerns with taking a video of the students even though parents will be provided with a consent form.
Upon further discussion, David Byrd moved, seconded by Sylvia Johnson to remove this item from the consent agenda and table it until questions are answered and possibly have the teacher attend the board meeting prior to approval.  The motion carried unanimously.
David Byrd moved, seconded by Mel Battle to approve the Consent Agenda as presented with Item A, Request for Transfer.  The motion carried unanimously.  

a.
Requests for Transfer 
2013-14 School Years



Stephens, Paxson


Caswell

to
Rockingham

1st

2.
Online Payment Options
Scott Powell reviewed information regarding online payment options and presented a short video.  The system is free to our district and will offer parents an opportunity to pay for student lunches online as well as provides access for other payment options needed throughout the school year.  There is a charge of $1.95 for each transaction to parents to use the system for basic coverage.  A $10.00 premium membership is also available to parents.
Upon review and further discussion, Mel Battle moved, seconded by Gladys Garland to approve the K12 Payment Center Online Payment Program.  The motion carried unanimously.

3.
Resolution – Patricia (Pat) Cole
Chairman Dailey read aloud the resolution for former school employee Pat Cole who recently passed away.  David Byrd moved, seconded by Betty Sartin to approve the Interim Spending Resolution.  The motion carried unanimously.

Resolution in Memorial and Appreciation

Of the Life of

Patricia (Pat) Cole


WHEREAS, Patricia (Pat) May Cole was born on May 19th, 1953, and formerly resided at 77 Aldridge Road, Yanceyville, NC  27379, at the time of her death on June 29th, 2013, and

WHEREAS, Pat Cole was a faithful and loving mother, sister, and grandmother and her family’s welfare was her major and constant concern; and

WHEREAS, Pat Cole was a member of Bethel United Methodist Church in Oxford, NC; and

WHEREAS, Pat Cole was one of the first members to assist in establishing Relay for Life for Caswell County.  Pat was a devoted person who spent tireless hours to this worthy cause; and

WHEREAS, Pat Cole was a Data Manager at Oakwood Elementary School for 31 years until her retirement and will be remembered by her Community and Board of Education for her leadership and her commitment to education; and being known for her benevolence and servant’s heart to children; and

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Caswell County Board of Education wishes to honor the memory of Pat Cole and expresses its sympathy to her family by causing a copy of this Resolution to be spread upon the official minutes of the Board of Education and a copy forwarded to the family.

This the 8th day of July 2013.

June Dailey, Chairman




Gladys Garland, Vice Chairman

David B. Byrd





Betty M. Sartin

Ross Gwynn, Jr.





Sylvia B. Johnson

Mel O. Battle





Dr. Renee Franklin, Superintendent

4.
AIG Plan 2013-2016
Kelly Pointer presented the AIG Plan for submission for 2013-2016.  The plan is due on July 15th, 2013.  A PowerPoint presentation was reviewed and questions were addressed to Ms. Pointer.  Questions consisted of the committee members listed on the steering committee who are no longer employed with Caswell County Schools.  Other concerns noted included:  budget not included in the plan, table of contents not included, page numbers were not listed, font changed throughout document and concerns were expressed regarding Standard 3D and 3A.  
David Byrd moved, seconded by Betty Sartin to table approving the AIG Plan until concerns addressed at the meeting could be corrected.  If board members have other concerns that need addressing please contact the Superintendent by July 15th.  The AIG Plan will be listed on the agenda for the July 22nd meeting.  It was noted that only the changes and/or corrections need to be presented at this time.  The motion carried unanimously.

5.
Paid Lunch Equity
Kim Mims presented information regarding price increases to school lunch.  It was proposed to implement a $.10 increase to lunch meal prices.  Board asked questions regarding non-federal funding to offset a price increase.  Although this was suggested as an alternative to lunch increases it was mentioned that if excessive money is not available each year than a higher increase may result over the course of several years.

Mel Battle moved, seconded by Ross Gwynn to approve the proposed lunch meal price increase for the school year 2013-2014.  The motion carried unanimously.
Proposed Lunch Meal Prices

2013-2014

Elementary = $2.00 
(2012-13 lunch price = $1.90)

Middle/High = $2.25
 (2012-13 lunch price = $2.15)

The above lunch prices reflect a $.10 increase from School Year 2012-2013

6.
Nutrition Contract Renewals
Kim Mims presented information for contract renewals for one year for the Child Nutrition Program.  Upon review and discussion, Mel Battle moved, seconded by David Byrd to accept recommendations for contract renewals for an additional year.  The motion carried unanimously.
Food/Grocery/Snacks





NC CN Procurement Alliance

Sysco Raleigh LLC






$496,336.28

Paper Supplies






NC CN Procurement Alliance

Dan Valley FoodService





$94,230.61

Fresh Produce







$50,000.00

USDA Commodity Food Allocation for produce as supplied through Department of Defense (DOD) School Lunch Program

Dairy (Milk Only)

Land-O-Sun Dairies, dba Pet Dairy




$92,243.73

Dairy (Ice Cream Only)

Land-O-Sun Dairies, dba Pet Dairy




$30,165.30

Bottled Water

Dan Valley FoodService





$3,984.00

Juice/Isotonics

Dan Valley FoodService





$30,484.00

Chemical/Cleaning Supplies

Dan Valley FoodService





$12,754.25

IV.
REPORTS

None at this time.

V.
CLOSED SESSION

David Byrd made a motion to go into closed session for the purpose of considering a personnel action that involves an officer or employee of this Board (NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(6); and for the purpose of discussing information that is privileged, confidential or not a public record (NC General Statute 143-318.11(a)(1) after a short break.  Betty Sartin seconded the motion.  The motion carried unanimously.
VI. 
OPEN SESSION

Sylvia Johnson made a motion to return to open session.  Mel Battle seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

VII.
PERSONNEL LISTING
Dr. Franklin recommended approval of personnel listing as presented.  Sylvia Johnson moved, seconded by Mel Battle to approve the personnel listing as presented.  The motion carried unanimously.
	Employment
	

	Transportation
	Rosa Pressley – Effective 8/27/13 – Bus Driver (Sub)

	
	

	Oakwood Elementary School
	Brittni Williams – Effective 8/14/13 = 5th Grade Teacher (Replaces Todd Helms)

	
	Hannah Wetherald – Effective 8/14/13 = EC Teacher (Replaces Sharon Walker)

	
	Patricia Buck – Effective 8/14/13 = 1st Grade Teacher (Replaces Janice Wall)

	
	

	Resignations
	

	Bartlett Yancey High School
	Cherie Lea – Math Teacher (Effective 6/14/13)

	
	

	N.L. Dillard Middle School
	Teu Pointer – EC Teacher (Effective 6/14/13)


VIII.
COMMUNICATIONS

· Next meeting will be held on July 22nd, 2013 @ 6:30 p.m.

· Chairman Dailey addressed a request from Mel Battle for the board meetings during the time the employees participate in summer hours to be held in the morning.  Mr. Battle felt this would be helpful to staff who are already here ten hours.  Upon discussion, Mel Battle moved, seconded by Ross Gwynn for the July 22nd meeting to be held at 9:00 a.m.  The motion failed 4-3 with Byrd, Dailey, Johnson, and Garland voting “No.”
· Chairman Dailey distributed copies of the Requested Policy Proposal from Janine Murphy with the North Carolina School Boards Association.  Due to the time, board members were asked to take the information home and review for discussion at the next meeting.

· Chairman Dailey stated that the County Commissioners have passed a budget and the school system did not receive any additional funding even after the request was made from the commissioners for a plan.  Chairman Dailey stated she felt the Board needed to speak during Public Comments at their next meeting to express their disappointment.  All board members were in agreement.  The next County Commissioner meeting is July 15th @ 6:30 p.m.

· Dr. Franklin presented Chairman Dailey with a note from her physician to assure she is in good health.

· Dr. Franklin informed the Board that the Superintendent’s office will be painted and reconfigured.  Maintenance will begin working this week.

· Dr. Franklin stated she is finishing up a cohort with Gardner-Webb and will be leaving around     3:00 p.m. for the remainder of July on Tuesday afternoon.

· Chairman Dailey shared a thank you note from the family of Patricia Murray

· Chairman Dailey stated she had received five (5) exit interview surveys and will share them at the next meeting.

XI.
BOARD MEMBER OBSERVATIONS

· Sylvia Johnson expressed concerns with the recent paving of the track noting she had noticed a considerable amount of water on the track.  Mrs. Johnson requested that someone check into this and review prior to payment.
· Mel Battle stated he recently visited Jamaica and although our school conditions are not the best we are very fortunate when exposed to other areas out of the country.
XII.  ADJOURNMENT

David Byrd made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 10:33 p.m., Ross Gwynn seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.  The next regular meeting of the Board of Education will be held on Monday,         July 22nd, at 6:30 p.m. in the Whitley Administration Building. 

_______________________________                               _____________________________

              June B. Dailey                                                                                      Renee N. Franklin 
                 Chairman                                                                                             Superintendent
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